From: Hank Hughes

To: Emma Felt; Greg Shaffer; Gabriel C. Bustos; Dominic J. Sisneros
Subject: Fw: AES Rancho Viejo Solar Application
Date: Monday, June 17, 2024 8:33:52 AM

Hank Hughes
Santa Fe County Commissioner
District 5

From: Janine Lehmann Design <jdIgraphix@comcast.net>

Sent: Saturday, June 15, 2024 7:09 AM

To: Dominic J. Sisneros; Hank Hughes; Gabriel C. Bustos; Anna C. Hansen; Justin S. Greene; Camilla
M. Bustamante; Anna T. Hamilton; Greg Shaffer; Jeff S. Young; Don B. Call; Jacob Black; Jeffrey
Carroll; Jaome R. Blay; Leandro R. Cordova

Subject: AES Rancho Viejo Solar Application

Warning:

EXTERNAL EMAIL: Do not click any links or open any attachments unless you trust the sender
and know the content is safe.

To All It May Concern,

As a homeowner and longtime resident of Santa Fe County, specifically Eldorado, I strongly urge
you to enact a moratorium so that the new AES Conditional Use Permit Application will not be
reviewed unless the County has sufficient codes, guidelines and regulations in place in the
Sustainable Land Development Code regarding a facility of this scope with known safety and
other risks.

A County Emergency Response Plan must be in place before any permits to AES are reviewed and
approved. How can a decision be made regarding a project that has known risks to life and
property without having plans in place for a worst case scenario county emergency? Are our
current roads and exits sufficient for a mass evacuation? How would residents be alerted should
a fire occur? Are our local EMS and hospitals even aware of this proposed facility and potential
injuries it could bring? An Emergency Response Plan for Santa Fe County needs to be in place,
before ever considering a proposal of this kind. Also, a potential toxic plume emitted from burning
batteries would trigger a stay-in-place order for the entire area including the city of Santa Fe and
that could cause a tremendous amount of bad press for a city that is a major tourist destination,
not to mention the affect it would have on the health of residents and visitors.

We know that the County Fire Department codes were not fully updated to current standards
regarding BESS battery storage. The codes MUST be amended. A moratorium needn't be lengthy,
but it would be a travesty to review any new AES Rancho Viejo Solar applications due this
summer when the Country codes and regulations are outdated and inadequate. This is vital for
our community not just regarding AES, but any future proposals such as theirs.

Respectfully,
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Janine Lehmann
17 Ladera Road
Santa Fe, Nm 87508



